



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Annual Parish meeting held on Monday 14th April 2014 at 7pm in Chorley Village Hall.
Present: See attached list.
01.
Apologies:

Unitary Cllr Madge Shineton (meetings), Derek and Mary Overton, Chris and Clare Tibbits, Katie Jones.

02.
Chancel Repair Liability update – Rev Colin Resch and Mr John Clark (Hereford Diocesan Secretary.

Rev Resch thanked the Chairman for altering the time of the meeting to allow him to attend and

proceeded to explain the history behind the big topic locally and nationally – the Chancel Repair Liability.
              He explained that in October 2013 the PCC resolved to register land involved as the Trustees felt it was right at that time. Soon afterwards it was discovered that the major funder for Church repairs had changed from English Heritage to Heritage Lottery Fund. 
 The PCC had no desire to pursue this liability with landowners but once the notices started dropping through landowner’s doors letters and calls were received by the Vicar and Hereford Diocese asking for further information. Any explanations were inadequate to stop the anger within the community and media campaigns began which began to impact very badly on the Church and degrees of support had been withdrawn.
The PCC had to balance their duty and due to the ongoing campaign within the Parish met and unanimously voted to withdraw the notices sent to landowners and hope to see some healing within the community.

 A document had to be submitted to the Charity Commission explaining the reason for the decision to rescind the claim of CRL.
 It has been accepted by the PCC that this could have been handled better and that communication with the community had been poorly lacking. It is felt that at a local level the Church has gone as far as it can.
It is hoped that the matter can be resolved and CRL removed by the Government. The Church cannot lift this as it is not a Church Law but will happily support the Government in removing this. 
After a detailed explanation questions were answered.

Chairman pointed out that legal advice received last week was that a ‘deed of relinquishment’ was required to remove this CRL from everyone.

 The Chairman thanked Rev Resch and Mr Clarke for attending the meeting.
03.
Minutes of last meeting – April 15th 2013:
These were approved and signed as a true record.
04.
Matters arising from minutes:

None.

05.
Chairman’s Annual Report:
This was as per the newsletter (copy attached). Cllr Abbiss is also Chairman of SALC and felt that members of our PC have an advantage due to her position at being able to report to them when information is not available to other councils. Cllr Abbiss is proud of the way our PC runs and pointed out how lucky Stottesdon is to have such an experienced Clerk as it has opened her eyes being Chairman in seeing what is happening elsewhere!

06.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:
Cllr Butler thanked that Chairman for inviting him to the meeting.  Copy of report attached.  
Cllr Butler also confirmed that there had been 700 redundancies with another 1000 jobs to go. Chairman queried the cost of these redundancies – just over £3million and confirmed that in 18 months the Council will be better off as revenues will drop. Cllr Butler also pointed out that it was frightening how much money has been wasted over the last 20 years.

Chairman pointed out that the atmosphere at Shirehall was appalling.

Chairman thanked Cllr Butler for his report.

Clerk read out report from Cllr Madge Shineton – copy attached.

07.
Organisation reports:

a) Stottesdon School Governors:

Report given by Dr Matt Home (Chair of Governors) on behalf of Mrs Katie Jones (Head teacher). Copy attached.

b) WI:
Report given by Stef Bryan – copy attached.

c) Playgroup:
Report given by Zoe Day, Playgroup Manager – copy attached.

d) Chorley Village Hall:

Report read by Rachel Datlen on behalf of Clare Tibbits – copy attached.

e) Parish Watch:
Brian Hamilton-Russell reported that crime is low in the parish but everyone should still be vigilant and report anything suspicious to him or the Police.

The 1 break in in the Parish during the year was at Random Castle.

A suspicious vehicle had been reported this morning to the Police leaving a farm – registration details of vehicles are very important.
Central heating oil had been stolen from Oreton.

Clerk confirmed that she continued to forward Police reports of crimes in the area to those on her mailing list and asked anyone who would like to receive these to contact her.

f) SWAG:

Report given by Rosemary Abbiss – copy attached.

g) Stotty Strolls:

Report read by Rachel Datlen on behalf of Chris Tibbits – copy attached.

h) Nightingale Nurses:

Report given by Rosemary Abbiss – copy attached.

i)  Stottesdon/Sidbury Church:
Report handed out by Rev Resch and read by Clerk – copy attached.

j) Chorley Chapel:
No report given or received.

k) Chorley Show:
Chairman of the newly formed committee, Dave Rix, reported that the show is due to be held on August 2nd 12 noon-5pm. The show will be on a smaller scale than in the past. It is hoped to raise fund for local charities.

There will be trade stalls/dog show/bar/tug of war etc.

Any skills/talents that people are willing to share and any help and support on the day will be greatly appreciated.

l) Willowdene:

Report given by Dr Matt Home – copy attached.

Stef Bryan pointed out that the WI had helped out at Willowdene and that the time spent there had been most enjoyable and encouraged anyone who had not been to a ‘graduation ceremony’ there to attend one. Dr Home confirmed that these are normally every 3 months and anyone was welcome to attend. He also thanked the WI for their help and support.


Clerk thanked Dr Home for all their help and support with the Lengthsman Scheme.

08.
Parish problems:
Potholes!

 Clerk confirmed that reports are sent almost daily to SC who also carry out a monthly inspection of the roads. It is hoped that once the new budget ‘kicks in’ some work will commence. Chairman asked everyone to feed in any problems to the Clerk.

Concern was expressed regarding the amount of tractor drivers going through the village who are using their mobile phones. Brian Hamilton-Russell asked that registration numbers are obtained and passed onto him – these will be fed into the Police. 

09.
Election update:
2 vacancies still remain on the Parish Council.

Clerk also reminded everyone that it is a legal requirement to complete the electoral registration letters sent out as there is a significant drop in numbers on the roll this year. This affects how much the PC can spend in grants. Clerk has a register if anyone wanted to check that they were included.
10.
Chairman’s closing comments:
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and invited them to stay for refreshments.

11.
Date of next meeting:

April 28th 2014 (Parish Council meeting).
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9pm.

Signed:

Chairman


Date:

These minutes were approved at the Annual parish meeting on 13th April 2015.
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